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A Year of the Fruition of Your Greatness 
 
 

From the Archangelic Realm of Michael this is Michael and We welcome you as 
you are now moving through aspects of your life and into the year of 2019, the 
year of fruition.  It is now about taking all your tools, and everything you have 
learned up to this moment in time, and move into the depth and breadth of your 
truth and beingness and open to your greatness and powerfulness of you. It is time 
to take everything you have learned and move out into the world in 2019, the 
fruition of the greatness, powerfulness and beingness of you. It is time to move out 
into the world expressing the depth and breadth of who you are in any way you 
choose.  
 
We have been telling you through 2017 into 2018 and now into 2019 it is about 
moving out into the world in the full expression of your truth. It is about raising 
your resonance and vibration then in turn raising the resonance and vibration of 
the collective to create a new collective consciousness.  
 
What will be transpiring for you in 2019, if in fact you choose to do so, is moving 
into a greater fruition of the self and the beingness of the self.  Finally letting go of 
old habits, patterns and rituals, that have kept you small, in the old and where you 
are. Releasing self judgment, judging aspects of yourself that you no longer need to. 
It is now about releasing in 2019 all the old aspects of you that no longer serves 
your highest good.  It is about utilizing to the maximum all of your tools, all the 
wonderful and most glorious souls who champion your highest good. It is about 
seeing and connecting with all those who are there, in your corner, who champion 
your highest good and raise your resonance and vibration. Connecting with those 
who encourage your movement forward and also from time to time ask you to look 
into the mirror. These are those who love you.   
 
So it is about love. Moving into the depth and breadth of your heart space, placing 
your hands on your heart and know that you are loved.  Know that you are love, 
and ready to give and receive love in ways that you have never known as you 
move into your year of 2019.    
 
2019 is a year of fruition. You will notice patterns of fruition, patterns of building 
consciousness and patterns of connecting with those who champion your highest 
good. It is about releasing relationships that hold you in the old and now moving to 



a greater level of discernment of the relationships you are having and the 
relationship you are having with the outside world.  
In 2017 and 2018 We spoke to you about looking at what is transpiring in the 
outside world to see what resonates and what doesn’t. As well as seeing what in 
the outside world has triggered you to move within to a greater depth of your truth 
and the beingness of who you are.   
 
As you move into 2019 it about doing with purpose.  It is about creating what you 
need to create with greater purpose that serves the collective and one another.  
 
So We ask you to take a look at your relationships and see if these relationships 
raise your resonance and vibration and serve you. We ask you to look at the 
relationships that hold you in the old. Quite possibly you are yearning after another 
to bring love to you, continuing the pattern of yearning after love.  
 
In 2019 it is about opening up to accept and receive love and give love in kind. 
Your year of 2019 is the year of Love, balancing love, giving love and receiving 
love. You are raising consciousness to the depth and breadth of love in your heart 
space. It is about raising consciousness to your heart space. opening your heart and 
give in love. Giving to those who are seeking your talents and gifts, your modalities 
and ready to receive your love. And when you give, opening your heart space to 
receive.     
 
2019 is a year of bringing yourself to the world. It is a year of standing in your 
powerfulness, your greatness, expressing your truth and being who you are. Simply 
allowing yourself to attract those outside of you who are ready to connect with 
you.   
 
 
January 
 
As you move into your month of January, it is up to you to make choices.  These 
choices have to do with staying in the old, being in the old, lamenting the old or 
releasing the old.   January is a month to being to make finite choices in your life. 
As you transition into 2019 in your month of January it is about closing doors.  
 
2019 will be broken into four three month periods. The first three months of 2019 
are about closing doors and opening doors.  
 
January is about closing doors to the old. Closing doors to the old habits, patterns 
rituals and behaviors that close your heart space.  
 
As you enter into 2019, you have choices to make.  There will be choices before 
you. It is not about consciously looking for these choices. It is about allowing the 



choices to appear before you. 2019 is about allowing the divine plan to flow before 
you that will allow you, in your powerfulness and greatness, to flow in your divine 
plan and open in your heart space to a greater flow of life and being in the flow of 
life.  You can do this by making the choice to release trying to control everything.  
This is a part of beingness.  
 
It is about setting your intentions, being clear about what you say you want and 
casting this out into the world. Yet, it is about opening your heart and receiving 
what appears before you. Doors will open for you. It is your choice to look at the 
doorway, moving into the depth of your heart, see what resonates and what may 
not and making a choice to walk through the doorway. An aspect of trying to 
control everything is you trying to open the door.  As you remain in the full 
beingness of who you are, connected to your soul’s divine plan, knowing what you 
want and need, you can state your intentions in your powerfulness and greatness, 
that they will come to you in 2019, for it is a year of fruition.  As you stand in the 
quietness of your being, doorways will open for you. It will then be up to you to 
walk through the doorway into the unknown. The doorway may be a new 
relationship, a new opportunity for you to further your modality and your greatness. 
Doorways open to allow you to express the full beingness of who you are in your 
truth. 
 
The month of January begins that process. The beginning of January is looking at 
and closing old doorways, old chapters, relationships and making choices that 
serve and benefit your highest good.  January is a month of choices.   
As you move into your month of February old doorways will organically and 
naturally close. As you move into February, you move into a great depth of loving 
yourself. It is a month of honoring and valuing yourself. As you move through 2019 
each month will be a progression upward, rising and ascending the stairway of life. 
You will be moving through an ascension process that will burgeon the greatness of 
you.  This is what will be happening in 2019 in four three month cycles. You will 
be moving through a cycle in the first three months of 2019, then your second 
three months, third and fourth to the end of 2019.    
 
2019 is a year of moving out in the full beingness of who you are and expressing 
your truth. Possibly creating new modalities, endeavors and new relationships in a 
collective consciousness of like minded souls.   
 
In January it is important to take stock of where you are, who you are at your level 
of resonance and vibration. It is about making choices and seeing old relationships 
and aspects of the old that lowers your resonance and vibration.  
 
2019 is also a year about keeping an eye on what is transpiring in the macrocosm 
of your life and the world before you because this is important. See how this affects 
you. Keeping an eye on the macrocosm will be a barometer as to where you are in 



the depth and breadth of the full beingness of you in your truth. Do you allow what 
is transpiring in the macrocosm in the world affect you to where it affects your life? 
It is important to keep an eye on the macrocosm, but just as important to remember 
that you are creating with like minded souls a new collective consciousness. 
Whether this is in small groups, or large groups.  
 
It is about moving forward expressing your truth and allowing the high vibrational 
energy of your beingness, of your truth and your endeavors to permeate the 
energetic field outside of you.  If you stay in an energy that is a high vibration and 
resonance, and connect with those who are at a high vibration and resonance and 
move along in tandem or in groups with them, it is most important to remain at that 
high vibration together. Then as you move along through 2019, raising the 
vibration as you look into the mirror and continue to release old habits, patterns 
and rituals, behaviors and old wounding.   
 
As you move through January old layers of wounding will peel away. You may 
move into a place of feeling vulnerable, a place where deep feelings will arise 
based upon releasing what no longer serves you.  
 
As you begin 2019 and begin making choices to release what no longer serves you, 
resonates for you, see relationships that no longer champion your highest good, 
you may move into a place of nothingness or a period of the shadow.  It is 
important to understand that the shadow periods will be of a shorter duration. In 
many ways the shadow will overlap the light, the light overlapping the shadow. In 
January as you see what no longer serves you, see the relationships that no longer 
champion your highest good, see where others are still in the depth of the 
narcissistic me, where everything is about me, you will have a chance to look into 
the mirror. As you do this and continue releasing the old in your life you may feel 
from time to time in your first three months of 2019 as if you are in a place of 
nothingness, quite possibly feeling as if you are alone in the world. It is in these 
moments where it is incumbent upon to you to move within and love, honor and 
value you in compassion. This is especially important in your month of January.  
 
If in fact this does happen, be aware if your reaction would be to move into 
isolation and separation. We caution you here, because if in fact your intention is 
to create a new collective consciousness, allow this to be your operative word, 
collective. The operative words for 2019 are collective, symbiosis, connection.   
So if you move through the shadow periods and your reaction is to isolate and 
separate, remember the words collective, connection. Open your heart space to 
share what is transpiring with you so you can receive wisdom and guidance that 
will move you through the shadow, and open yourself to greater intimacy with 
others. This will transpire for many in 2019, creating a new depth of intimacy with 
others. Most of you endeavor to have this in your life, Intimacy with others.   
 



So it is most important in the overview or outlook for your year of 2019, to remain 
in your truth, in the beingness of you, and move out and express the truth and 
beingess of you in a collective consciousness with others.     
 
            
                 
 
         
 
                                     
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
  
 
 
  
 
    
 
 
     
      
 
          
 
 
 
 
     
 
 
 
   
 
         
  
 
     



                   
 
 
      
 
 
 
 
 
   
 


